BROWN CLEE PATIENT GROUP (PPG) 

Dates of meetings for 2023 
· Tuesday 7th February 
· Tuesday 4th April 
· Tuesday 4th July 
· Tuesday 3rd October 

The Patient Group is for ALL patients. 
· Only a relatively small number attend the 4 meetings a year, but we always put out plenty of chairs, and welcome anyone who turns up... just for one meeting, or maybe to attend regularly.
· The Brown Clee Medical Practice – patient page on Facebook now has about 600 members.. its easy to join if you already have a Facebook account. 
· There is also an email group of about 70 people who receive details of the meetings as well as other information. To be added to this group, just message me: Tina.ranson@outlook.com
· Summary of main points of the last meeting follow …. Please feel free to distribute these.


BROWN CLEE PATIENT GROUP MEETING (PPG) 
22nd November 2022

· Highley Medical Practice is closing on 31st March 2023 and Shropshire Clinical Commissioning Group is looking at options for providing access to Medical Services for the patients in Highley. 
· Brown Clee Surgery is only able to offer services to patients living within its catchment area. 
· Dr Railton will be retiring as a Partner at Christmas 2023, but it is hoped she will continue to work as a GP within the Surgery. Dr Jones will continue to work 3 days a week for another 3 years. 
· Dr Bassett is working on a 5 year plan so that he too can retire. This will involve bringing the Practice buildings at Ditton Priors and Stottesdon up to a high standard, and then selling them, and arranging to lease them back. This will mean that any new Partner does not have to take on the burden of ownership of the premises. 
· Dr Bassett will try to attract a new Partner, but recognises that General Practice is not a very attractive option to newly qualified Doctors these days, due to the extreme demands made upon them. 
· Some patients are willing to buy shares in a limited company to purchase the buildings. If you are interested in learning more about this, please contact the chair of the PPG. 
· There is also some ongoing work to develop a Community Ownership model to purchase the surgery buildings. If you are interested in learning more about this, please contact the chair of the PPG. 
· An accessible armchair is to be provided for Stottesdon waiting room using the remaining funds from last year’s patient collection. 
· A Care and Share Pantry will open soon, where people who need basic foodstuffs can help themselves. It will be based in the grounds of Oak Farm. 
· You can donate food items at Ditton Church on Sundays. 
· For more information on any of these items please contact Christine Ranson (Facebook), or email: Tina.ranson@outlook.com
